
Philip Terriel "Terry" Bailey
May 13, 1938 - February 11, 2019

Philip Terriel “Terry” Bailey, 80, of Henderson, KY passed away Monday, February 11,
2019 at St. Vincent Hospital in Evansville. He was born on May 13, 1938 to Carl and Ruby
(Berry) Bailey of Island, KY.

 He graduated from the University of Kentucky and worked his entire life in the Henderson
area as a land surveyor and engineer. On January 31, 1959, Terry married Shirley Ann
English and together they raised three children, Bruce, Beth, and Bonny. They remained
married until his death, recently celebrating their 60th anniversary. Terry coached Pee-
Wee baseball for 20 years and was a lifelong fan of the Chicago Cubs and the Kentucky
Wildcats. He always made time for his children and grandchildren, supporting them in all
of their sports and activities. He was well known for his dry sense of humor and always
had a joke to tell.

 He was proceeded in death by his parents and two sisters, Nita Howell and Dixie Granat.
He is survived by his wife Shirley, his three children, Bruce Bailey (Tori), Beth Bailey-
Hazelwood (Owen), and Bonny Davenport, four grandchildren, Logan Bailey, Dylan Bailey,
Jonah Polley, and Asher Davenport, his twin brother Jerry Bailey and two sisters, Mary
Kirtley and Janet Hughes, nieces and nephews.

 Relatives and friends are invited to Terry’s Life Celebration from 1:00 p.m. until the service
time on Saturday, February 23, 2019 at Benton-Glunt Funeral Home. A memorial service
will be held at 3:00 p.m. on Saturday with Chaplain Tim Shockley officiating. 

 Arrangements entrusted to Benton-Glunt Funeral Home, A Life Celebration® Home,
online condolences may be made at http://www.bentonglunt.com



Events

FEB 
 23

Life Celebration 01:00PM - 03:00PM

Benton-Glunt & Tapp Funeral Home
 629 S. Green St., Henderson, KY, US, 42420

  
 

FEB 
 23

Memorial Service 03:00PM

Benton-Glunt Funeral Home
 629 S. Green Street, Henderson, KY, US, 42420

  
 



Comments

46 files added to the album LifeTributes
 

   
 

 
Benton-Glunt Funeral Home - February 21, 2019 at 08:51 AM

So sorry for your loss, Shirley and family. The thoughts and prayers of the dulcimer
club members are with you. 

 Ed and Callie Carroll
 
Callie Carroll - February 15, 2019 at 01:14 PM
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